

中華人民共和國香港特別行政區政府總部教育局

Education Bureau

Government Secretariat, The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
The People's Republic of China

本局檔號 Our Ref.: EDB(SA)/ADM/10/1/1

電話 Telephone: 2810 2568

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

傳真 Fax Line: 2868 5916

27 May 2016

Dr Hon LAM Tai-fai, SBS, JP Chairman Legislative Council Panel on Education Legislative Council Complex 1 Legislative Council Road Central, Hong Kong

Dear Tai Fai,

Legislative Council Panel on Education Motion passed at the meeting on 11 April 2016

Thank you for your letter of 5 May 2016. The Education Bureau understands the concerns and requests of Members of the Panel on Education and the school sector on the issue of staff establishment and salary structure in primary schools. We will consider such concerns and requests seriously in our deliberation in light of a host of relevant factors not limited to those set out in our reply to Clerk to Panel dated 4 May. As the subject is complex involving a wide scope of issues, we will carefully map out the way forward, and will update Members on the progress of our deliberation at appropriate time. When needed, we will definitely get in touch too.

Yours sincerely,

(Eddle NG)

Secretary for Education

c.c. All members of Panel on Education